MARKET MANAGEMENT GROUP

TUESDAY 18 SEPTEMBER 2007 AT 2.00 PM

PRESENT:
Carlisle City Council


Members – Councillor Mrs Bowman (Chairman)


Officers – Mr R Simmons - Property Services Manager


Mr S O’Keeffe - Community Safety Co-ordinator


Mrs C Liddle – Principal Solicitor


Ms J Grierson, Group Accountant


Mrs E Mackay – Senior Committee Clerk

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE :


Mr D Thompson, Ryden Property Consultants


Mrs H Wylie, Market Hall Centre Manager   

MMG.10/07
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Bloxham and 

J Mallinson and on behalf of representatives of La Salle Investment Management.

MMG.11/07
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.

MMG.12/07
MINUTES

The Minutes of the Market Management Group held on 6 March 2007 were agreed as a correct record of the meeting.

MMG.13/07
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

Mr Simmons advised that Legal Services had finalised the Agreement confirming the appointment of Ryden as Managing Agents.

RESOLVED – That Mrs Liddle send a copy of the Agreement to                    Mr Thompson for his file.

MMG.14/07
SECURITY AND VANDALISM ISSUES

Mr S O’Keeffe reported on progress with the issues of security and vandalism which had been discussed at the last meeting.  He advised the request for a temporary CCTV camera outside the Market Hall was still in place with the Carlisle and Eden Crime and Disorder Reduction Partnership.  The temporary cameras were deployed elsewhere at present, but the request was still on record and it was hoped that a camera could be located as part of an enforcement initiative.

In relation to graffiti removal, Mr O’Keeffe advised that he had been working with the Listed Buildings Officer and some trial cleaning had been undertaken with testing of products, but to date they had not been satisfied with the quality of the work.  Other companies were being approached regarding trials of cleaning removal systems and products.  

The Crime and Disorder Reduction Partnership had offered pump prime funding of £1,000 but additional funding would be required and contributions form other partners would be required and welcomed.  He anticipated that it would be some months before a final solution for the graffiti removal and the adequate funding were in place to have the graffiti removed.  

In response to a question, Mr O’Keeffe undertook to liaise with the City Council’s Enforcement Officers regarding extending their patrols to cover the area in front of the Market Hall around school leaving time.

Mr Thompson then undertook to investigate the costs of putting another camera outside the Market Hall and connecting it to the Market Hall’s own CCTV system, although there would be advantages in having the CDRP’s temporary camera on the other side of the street as it could cover a larger area.

As it was going to be some months before the graffiti was removed, Councillor Bowman undertook to contact the City Council’s Area Maintenance Manager and ask for the pavement area around the bus stops to be washed.

RESOLVED – (1)  That Mr O’Keeffe progress the request for a temporary CCTV camera with the CDRP and liaise with the City Council’s Enforcement Officers regarding extending their patrols to cover the area in front of the Market Hall around school leaving time.

(2)  That Mr Thompson investigate the costs of putting another camera outside the Market Hall and connecting it to the Market Hall’s own CCTV system.

(3)
That Councillor Bowman contact the City Council’s Area Maintenance Manager and ask for the pavement area around the bus stops to be washed.

MMG.15/07
MANAGING AGENT’S REPORT

A copy of the Managing Agent’s Report had been circulated prior to the meeting.  The following aspects of the report were highlighted and discussed :

Service Charges

The Service Charge budget had now been reconciled and the service charge set for 2007/08.  Details of the Service Charge budget allocation were provided.  A number of elements had been removed from the Service Charge budget and had been incorporated into the “wish list” to be discussed with La Salle Investment Management in discussions on the contribution of a capital amount.  Details of the work and projects included in this list were tabled at the meeting.

Ground Rent 

Although, this had taken some time to resolve, a figure had now been agreed.  Mr Thompson would pass details of this figure to Mr Simmons.

Christmas Decorations

Mrs Wylie reported on the improved Christmas decorations, which would be put in place in the Market Hall and also in the entrances to the Market Hall.

Incidents

Mrs Wylie reported on incidents that had taken place in the Market Hall during the last 6 months, commenting that one of the issues that had been highlighted was the lack of disabled access doors on the Scotch Gate entrance.

Arrears

Mr Thompson and Mrs Wylie reported on the level of arrears and requested that one set of arrears be written off as a bad debt due to exceptional circumstances.  The Group agreed this course of action.

The Chairman congratulated Mrs Wylie on her efforts in recovering arrears.

Empty Market Stalls

Mrs Wylie reported on the number of empty market stalls advising that there had been several enquiries about empty stalls, but many of the prospective tenants were hoping to sell products which duplicated the existing offers in the Market and the requests had therefore not been accepted.

Rent

Mr Thompson advised that rent would be increased by the Retail Price Index within the next couple of months.

Tenant’s Rules and Regulations

Mr Thompson gave an update on progress with the Tenants’ Rules and Regulations and advised that Mrs Wylie had produced an amended version.  Mrs Wylie commented that work needed to be undertaken on splitting the document into rules and regulations and setting out implementation and enforcement arrangements.

RESOLVED –  (1)  That the individual arrears case highlighted in the report and outlined by Mr Thompson at the meeting be written of as a bad debt due to exceptional circumstances.

(2)  That Mr Thompson, Mrs Wylie and Mr Simmons meet to discuss the Rules and Regulations, in consultation with La Salle Investment Management, and report back to the next meeting of the Group.

MMG.16/07
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Mr Thompson apologised for the delay in finalising ground rent.

MMG.17/07
NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED – That the next meeting of the group be held in March 2008.

MMG.18/07
CHAIRMAN’S COMMENTS

The Chairman thanked City Council and Ryden Officers for their attendance at the meeting and thanked Mr Thompson and Mrs Wylie for an informative and interesting report, commenting that the Market Hall was under good management.

(The meeting ended at 2.52 pm)
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